
Town of Provincetown 
Recreation Commission Meeting 
Veterans Memorial Community Center 

Minutes of Monday October 7th, 2019  
  

Members Present, Robert Enos, Cathy Nagorski, and David Oliver, Brandon Quesnell 
 
Members Absent: Tim Downey, Heather Rogers, Kristin Hatch 
 
Also in attendance: Recreation Director, Brandon Motta 
 
Call to order:  3:30 pm 
 
 
Public Comment:    A) Letter from Michele Pytko and Heather Manning, 385 Commercial Street, Provincetown MA was 
read.  
 
Board Member Statements: Cathy: Update on PAAM event, damage on the field after the event concluded?  

Wants update on stairs at 387 Commercial Street, it’s been too long we should see 
quicker progress.  

           
       Robert: Wants better maintenance of Recreation Facilities, feels like these parks and 
grounds are falling by the wayside and are not being appropriately kept up. Need better 
management through schedules or maybe it’s time to consider having Recreation Maintenance 
staff.  
 
Brandon Q: Asks for details about winterizing 387 Commercial st Property. Asks about potential 
CPC application for the West End Playground, and should we be looking to resurface that park. 
Ask DPW when the next round of pavement plans are happening, maybe we could get a cheaper 
price on paving the courts if they are already in town.  

 
 
New Business: 

A) Motta Field Event- Discussion of Recreation Programs and events that would need alternate 
space to accommodate the potential Summer 202 event at Motta Field. Discussion   about 
fees is tabled to the next Recreation Commission Meeting, so other Board Members can 
weigh in on the matter.   

 
Old Business:  

A) Public Hearing Preparation-  Discussion on how to run the public hearing, David will open the 
meeting and address the meeting with an explanation that the public hearing is to hear the publics 
input on the proposed interim Rental Property of 387 Commercial Street. A Slide show will be 
present the application form, and Draft Policy. The slide show will also show pictures and a little 
background information on the Recreation Commissions involvement with the planning of this park. 
Brandon M will present the Slide show, and commission members will mix in with explanation of the 
policy. After the presentation the meeting will be opened up to Public comment, when all in the 
meeting can express their concern or questions to the board. The commission feels the board should 
not directly answer any questions, rather take in all the feedback into consideration, and discuss at a 
future meeting. After public comment has ended, board members can make comments or decide to 
answer questions presented in the public comment portion. All board members feel it is imperative to 
reiterate that this policy is for the interim use only, while the park is being designed.  

 
 

387 Commercial Street Property Working Group Update:  No update, Cathy did not attend the last meeting due to a 
conflict.  
 
Other: None 
 
Brandon Q makes a motion to adjourn. 
Robert seconds. 
Meeting adjourned at 4:50 PM. 


